Pleasant View R-VI School Board
Regular Meeting
Thursday, November 10, 2022
6:00 P.M.

A regular session board meeting of the Pleasant View R-VI School was held on Thursday,
November 10, 2022 in the school cafeteria. Board members present were President Danny
Westcott, Vice President Damien Little, Treasurer Jack Bethards, Secretary Brenda Allnutt and
members Ben Thomas, Jennifer Belvel, Laurie Frisbie and Tim Miller. Superintendent Rebecca
Steinhoff was also present.

The regular session board meeting was called to order by President Danny Westcott at 6:02
p.m.

Consent Items: (agenda, minutes, financial statement and bills)
Motion to approve the consent items was made by Jennifer Belvel and seconded by Ben
Thomas. Motion carried 7-0.

Open Forum:
Public Comments:
Avery McCauslin gave an update on Pleasant View Community Club.
Employee Comments:
Second grade teacher, Sara Rayl, gave an update on her year.

Old Business:
A. A motion was made by Jennifer Belvel and seconded by Tim Miller to approve a bid
from Miller Construction for guttering on the preschool building. The bid came in ata
maximum cost of $5,950.00. Motion carried 7-0.
B. An update on the exterior coating to the 3/4/5 building was given. There was rain
the day it was scheduled to be done, but it is rescheduled to take place Thanksgiving
week if weather conditions are favorable.

New Business:
A. A rough draft of the 2021-2022 audit is done with the final draft to be presented at

the December board meeting.

Superintendent’s Report:

A. Pleasant View R-VI School District will be accepting filings for candidacy for the April 4,
2023 election. Vacancies to be filled are three- 3 year terms on the Board of Education.
The terms expiring are Ben Thomas, Damien Little and Tim Miller. Candidates may file at



the district office during regular school hours (8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.) beginning at 8:00
a.m. on December 6, 2022 and ending at 5:00 p.m. on December 27, 2022. Filing will not
occur on days in which the district is closed due to inclement weather or sickness,
weekends or between the dates of December 19" — December 26, 2022 for winter break.
The office will close at 1:30 p.m. on December 16", The office will be open from 4-5 p.m.
only on December 27",

B. Future Dates of Importance were also discussed-

11/11- Veterans Day Breakfast

11/14- CSIP Meeting (by invitation)

11/15- CSIP Meeting (by invitation)

11/22- Early Out at 1:20 p.m. for Thanksgiving Break
11/23-25- Thanksgiving Break

11/29- CSIP Meeting (by invitation)

12/9- Christmas Program at 7:00 p.m.

12/13- Board Meeting at 6:00 p.m.

12/14- KEYS Christmas Program at 6:00 p.m.

12/16- Early Out for Christmas Break

C. An energy audit grant was discussed with no action taken.
Motion to move to closed session was made at 6:24 pm by Ben Thomas and seconded by Tim
Miller. Motion carried 7-0.

Motion to adjourn was made by Damien Little and seconded by Laurie Frishie. Motion carried
7-0.

Meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m.



